

KWAME NKRUMAH UNIVERSITY MEMORANDUM

TO

ALL OPEN AND DISTANCE LEARNING STUDENTS

FROM

REGISTRAR

DATE

16TH DECEMBER 2021

SUBJECT

CLARIFICATION ON COURSE EXEMPTIONS

Following the news that has been going round and being shared on different students WhatsApp groups that Management has instructed that all students that met the criteria for exemption would have to redo EDU 110 is a malicious and false allegation that must be dismissed with the deserving contempt.

The current position is that:

- 1. All course exemptions are done in line with Senate guidance.
- 2. Students with Diplomas are exempted accordingly.
 - E.g. Where a student is already in possession of a Secondary Teachers Diploma and wishes to continue with the same subjects, a student is exempted for two years and will going forward have to start in third year. This is applicable to all courses other than those doing Bachelor of Science with Education.
- If a student who already has a requisite Diploma and chooses to change the course of study, such a student would be exempted where applicable and for the newly added course the student would have to start it from the first year.
 - E.g. A student with a Secondary Teachers Diploma (ENG/Music) who has enrolled to study at Kwame Nkrumah University, would be exempted in English and EDU courses BUT would have to redo the newly added course in place of Music from year one.

KWAME NKRUMAH UNIVERSITY TEACHING FOR EXCELLENCE

RECISTRAR

PO. BOX 80404, KABWE-ZAMBIA

Further note that students wishing to seek more information are at liberty to visit the office of the Dean responsible in their respective Schools.

You are all guided accordingly.

Chilombe Polity